TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County

Town Board Meeting

August 1, 2016 – 6:00 PM

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Austin, at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  

The pledge of allegiance was recited and roll call was taken with all board members present.   

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC NOTICE POSTINGS:  Gail Keup, Clerk, stated the August agenda was posted on July 29th.

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.
CORRESPONDENCE:  The correspondence was reviewed by the board.  Greg Main commented on the letter from the DNR addressing the dam on S. Lost Lake Road.  He said he had checked it out and there was not a problem with the dam at that time.
CORNERSTONE SURVEY:  Mr. Bill Anderson had e-mailed the certified map to the clerk along with an explanation as he was not able to attend the meeting.  Greg Main made a motion to approve the rezoning of the Mary Skytland property on the south side of Miniature Lake and John Kielkucki seconded it. Motion carried.  Mary had sent a check to the clerk to cover the lot survey cost in the amount of $29 which was given to the treasurer.

DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS:
Approval of July  Minutes:  John Kielkucki made a motion to approve the minutes and Greg Main seconded it.  Motion carried.  Greg questioned the ATV on highway H portion wondering if we had approved the portion from N. Bear Lake Road and Steve stated that yes we had in fact taken care of that at a previous meeting.
Clerk’s Monthly Expenditure Report:  Greg made a motion to accept the clerk’s monthly expenditure report in the amount of $24,412.44 and John seconded it. Motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report:  John made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Greg seconded it.  Motion carried.  Treasurer Michelle Hophan stated we have an available balance of $120,449.18.  
Roads:  Carl presented bids from Taylor and Monarch on damages done to several roads during the July 11 storm.  Greg made a motion to accept the bid from Taylor Paving in the amount of $9800 for Webb Lake Drive and John seconded it. Motion carried.
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Roads, (continued):  Greg made a motion to accept the bid from Taylor Paving for repairs on S. Lost Lake Road in the amount of $2,448 and John seconded it.  Motion carried.
Greg Main made a motion to accept the bid from Taylor Paving to repair Lily Lane ($6,120), Oaks Court ($7,920) and the portion of road by the Dennis Main property where is was tore up to install a septic system ($450) and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.  The total of these three roads comes to $14,490.

September Meeting Date:  The board decided to keep the first Monday of the month as our meeting time even though it is Labor Day.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Many residents from Birch Lane were present at the meeting.  The road is still under water and they cannot reach their cabins.  It was asked if the town could pave the road and Greg stated we will get funding for repairs on that road but we could only restore it back to its original condition.  Carl will contact the county highway department to see if they have any ideas as to how to help build the road up or create a berm to stop the flow of water.
DesMoines Lake property owners asked if the board can do anything to slow the people who use the lake – possibly putting up “No Wake” signs until the water recedes.  The board decided to meet on Saturday, August 6th,  8:00 a.m. at the town hall to create an ordinance which would allow the town to put up signs temporarily.

Residents from Deer Lake Road asked if something else could be done other than the repairs that were made after the storm.  Greg explained the road crew went around the township fast to make as many “quick fixes” as possible but that when time allows, they will go back and revisit the roads to make better repairs.
The Recycle Center asked if the town could purchase an 8X20 container for the cans so they can move them out of the building.  The board approved a purchase of such up to $2,500.

John made a motion to adjourn and Greg seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:39 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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